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Election of Officers and Appointments to Committees

July 22, 2011

At the July 13th Planning Commission meeting, the election of officers and appointments
to committees was discussed briefly. At the request of Chair Pehrson, further discussion
was delayed untii the second meeting in Juiy. The committee selection matrix was
distributed for consideration at the upcoming July 27th meeting. Commission members
were asked to provide selections to the department prior to the meeting for tabulation.
Updates received to date are now provided on the attached form.

Officers
Section 2.1 of the Planning Commission By-Laws and Ruies of Procedure provides for the
selection of officers (Chairperson, Vice Chairperson and Secretary). An excerpt is
attached for reference. Please note, on the selection form, the officers are identified in
the first column as the Administrative Liaison Committee.

Committees
Planning Commission members serve on Committees for a term of one year, or untii the

. next Committee appointments are made, as provided in Section 2.4 of the Planning
Commission Rules. Commission members are asked to review and fill out the attached
"Planning Commission Committees Selection Form" for preference of which Committees
would best suit each person's interests and emaii the selections to my attention at
bmcbeth@cityofnovi.org or fax to 248-735-5633. Staff will compile the selections and
present an updated form at Wednesday's meeting.

Joint Planning CommlsslonlZBA Member
Previously, the Commission voted to recommend a Planning Commission member to
serve as joint member with the Zoning Board of Appeals. Changes to State law a few
years ago required communities to provide this joint member. The law has changed
again and it is now an option for communities to provide this joint member. The City
Council discussed this matter on July 11 th (see attached meeting minutes excerpt).

City Council discussed the need for Commission members to recuse themselves on ZBA
cases that had previously come before the Planning Commission, and questioned
whether Novi's peer communities have modified their policies based on the new law.
Staff provides the following research into those issues:

• Novi's ZBA Action Summaries for the meetings held in 2011 show that out of the 50
cases brought before the ZBA so far this year, a total of 7 had previously been
heard by the Planning Commission (14% or an average of 1 per month).

• A survey of some of our surrounding communities shows that all of the following
communities maintain a joint Planning Commission/ZBA member: Farmington Hills,
Troy, Canton, Plymouth, Northville Township, and the City of Northville.



The City Council asked the Planning Commission for input on whether there is value and
interest in continuing this practice. The Planning Commission is asked to discuss this
matter at the July 27th meeting and provide the requested input to the City Council as a
matter of on-going policy. The Planning Commission may also wish to recommend a
member to serve in this capacity. if that is the suggested course.

Please contact the department if there are any questions.
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